
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

You have probably noticed there has been a lot 

of talk about art in school lately.  That is 

because we love art at RPS and what better 

way to celebrate all things creative than to hold 

an art themed week.  All children have now 

visited the Tate Modern and have explored the 

work of Klint and Piet Mondrian.  This has inspired 

the children and teachers and they have been 

busy recycling old t-shirts to create tote bags.  

And what better way to conclude Art week 

than with a special ‘arts’ dress up day.  Some 

children clearly put a lot of thought into their 

outfits!                                                                     

Piet Mondrian or do I mean Emil ?! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Storyteller:  On Tuesday children in year 1, 

2, and 3 had a real treat when George 

(storyteller) arrived with a guitar and a 

range of props.  He kept the children 

enthralled and was a fantastic prelude to 

the storytelling festival taking place in 

South Park on Saturday.  I do hope you 

have a few stories to tell me on Monday. 

 

Margaret’s musical finale:  Samba band, 

singing club and keyboard club delighted 

their parents by sharing with them some of 

their learning over the past term.  It was 

lovely to hear the soloists and the group 

performances.  They have clearly 

practiced hard.  Hal from year 5 rocked 

on bass guitar! Well done everyone, it was 

a very special concert.  Brass band 

serenaded the children during their lunch 

time and the Early Years went on a 

musical carnival with their parents.  What 

a fun time!  You can listen to some of the 

performances by following this link.  It was 

with sadness that we thanked Margaret, 

Lilly and Aaliyah for all their talent, passion 

and hard work whilst teaching us at RPS.  

We will miss you. 

 

 

   

 

 

 

Brass Band:  On Tuesday 18th July Brass 

Band will perform for parents at 3:30 pm in 

the large hall.  We look forward to seeing 

you then.  

Have a creative weekend!  Lisa (HoS) 

RPS Weekly Newsletter 
 

Friday 7th July 2023 

  

 

Is that Frieda Kahlo or is 

it Lola? 

  

 

 

https://rotherhitheprimary.co.uk/rps-news/margarets-music-finale/


 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 & 5 are studying the Titanic 

in English this term.  They are 

fascinated by the tragedy and 

that is clear to see in Jasmine S 

and Sarah’s writing.  Brilliant work! 

Year 2 have 

been 

enjoying the 

story of 

George and 

the Dragon.  

It was a real 

pleasure to 

have these 

two girls sent 

to me with 

writing they 

are proud of.   

Ramiyah 

Yara-Mae 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Pupil:  Freddie (Year 6) 

Favourite Book:  Ultimate Football Heroes 

(Son Heung-min) by Matt and Tom Oldfield 

 

 

 

                                                                                                  

The reason I enjoy reading this book is because 

Son inspires me. He is a South Korean 

professional footballer who plays as a forward for 

Premier League club Tottenham Hotspur and 

captains the South Korea national team. He is 

also considered as one of the best players in the 

world and widely regarded as one of the 

greatest Asian footballers of all time, he is known 

for his explosive speed, finishing, two-footedness, 

and ability to link play. 

He was born in Chuncheon, South Korea. His 

father is retired footballer Son Woong-Jung. 

When he was 7 years old, he started playing 

football and his resilience and positive mindset is 

what is very inspiring to me. This inspires me also 

to practise my football skills more as I want to 

become a good player like him. I also have to 

remember to do well in my academic subjects 

so that I can also get a scholarship to go to a 

football academy as my dream in life is to 

represent my country as the greatest player like 

Son is the greatest Asian footballer of all time. 

There are more books on different footballers in 

the series, so please feel free to read them as 

they are very inspiring. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
10th July Re-scheduled - Year 6 show 

– Cinderella Rockerfella 

4:00 pm performance for 

parents  

11th July Year 4, 5 & 6 Sports Day 

9:15 am ish 

Sports centre 

Whale Class cooking lesson 

with visitor 

12th July Years 1, 2 & 3 Sports Day 

Am at the Sports centre 

9:15 am ish 

13th July  Year 6 Prom 

 

Early years Sports Day – in 

school 9:15 Reception 

 

11:15 am Nursery 

14th July  Reports sent home and 

new classes announced. 

Re-scheduled year 6 police 

workshops 

Circuit Training 

17th July Children meet their new 

teacher 

18th July Parents Evening after 

school 

19th July  Year 6 graduation at 11:30 

am 

Achievement Awards 

Break up for the summer 

holidays at 2 pm 

 

  

 

Attendance Matters 

This week’s winners of the 

attendance award. 

Fleet Class 

 

Seal Class  

95.5% 

 

96.8% 

Well done and keep it up! 

Please do not book holidays during 

term time! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                                 

Whale  Amarni  Amarni has been chosen as star of the week for his excellent 

behaviour for learning on the school trip. He has also shown 

excellent independent work during writing lessons and has shown 

the core value of resilience during lessons.    

Coral  Mohammed   Mohammed is our 'Star of the Week' for producing amazing Pop 

artwork. Mohammed carefully selected his colour choice and 

impressed us with his attention to detail. What a talented artist 

you are! Keep it up!  

Seal  Amelia  Amelia was an excellent role model on our trip to the Tate 

Modern. Her behaviour was exemplary, and she was very 

engaged and inquisitive when learning about the artists we have 

been studying for Art Week.  

Effra  Deeqa  Deeqa has worked on her resilience this week. We were working 

on our DT project of making our own bag when she accidently 

cut the wrong part. She showed great resilience to carry on 

despite the bag not looking the way she wanted. The final 

product looked great.  

Walbrook  Antonella 

and Ava-

Rose  

Both Antonella and Ava-Rose have recently joined Walbrook 

class. They have been phenomenal and have settled in very well. 

They have bonded well with their new peers and have made 

such a positive start at Rotherhithe. Both Antonella and Ava-Rose 

have been ever so polite and kind to their peers and adults 

around school, it has been so lovely having them become a part 

of our class.  

Ravensbourne  Tamarah  Tamarah has been an amazing student all year, but this week she 

really demonstrated her grit and determination during swimming 

lessons. She has become so much more confident in the pool 

which was noted by the instructor this week. Well done, 

Tamarah!  

Wandle   Sarah Sarah has wowed us with her writing this week. She has written a 

letter in the role as a first-class passenger from the Titanic – she 

included prepositional phrases, powerful vocabulary and 

oxymorons. We are so impressed!  

Fleet  Jace  Jace is our 'Star of the Week' for producing an amazing piece of 

abstract composition art, inspired by Hilma AF Klint. He was able 

to articulate his thinking behind the colours he chose and could 

explain what each colour symbolised.  What a talented artist you 

are, Jace!1  

Lea  Lea Class  For remembering their lines for the performance and their 

enthusiasm to participate in the production. I know you all will be 

amazing!  

Thames  Michael  For displaying great proficiency with using the computing 

program 'Sketchpad' and sharing his skills with younger learners. 

Well done!  

 

  



 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


